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29 August 2008 

Dear Secretary of State,

Proposed Changes to the South East Plan

Your consultation document of July 2008 proposes further changes to housing allocations for Winchester.  These seem to us to be justified by a series of erroneous statements, and I am writing to seek clarification of the reasons underlying your proposals.

In your Proposed Changes to the South East Plan you suggest a further 2,300 dwellings for Winchester District, to be provided in that part of the District that lies outside the South Hampshire sub-region (PUSH).  Such an increase, which includes 1,800 proposed through the Panel Report in August 2007 represents a 22% increase over the original draft South East Plan, much more than any of the other Hampshire districts – which suggested, contrary to Government assertions, that Winchester is already identified as making a major contribution to meeting regional needs.

Whilst this further increase is in itself disturbing, your explanation seems to us to reflect a misunderstanding of our District and its diversity.  You assert, for example, that Winchester is designated by the Regional Economic Strategy as a “Diamond for Growth”.  It is not, that designation sits with Urban South Hampshire, which covers other districts and unitary authorities and includes only some of the southern part of our District, where indeed you are proposing no increase.

You also argue that “the lack of overriding environmental constraints to an uplift in the housing provision” justifies an increase. That part of the District outside PUSH is the most environmentally constrained, with a significant part being within the proposed South Downs National Park.  In addition, Winchester town and its market towns are historic settlements whose quality and surroundings themselves are a further constraint and a major SSSI/SAC also affects this part of the District (as well as smaller designated areas).

The arguments in your consultation paper seem further confused when you refer to ‘a reduction’ in the housing trajectory data and to the planned levels of housing growth outside the PUSH area, when the submitted South East Plan proposes a 9% increase District-wide (from 486 dwellings per annum in the Hampshire County Structure Plan to 522 dpa in the submitted South East Plan).   The Changes then refer specifically to housing completions being boosted by major sites, in particular the build out of West of Waterlooville which lies within the PUSH area, not the area outside PUSH. 

Winchester will respond in full to your Proposed Changes before the deadline of 24th October.  However, to help us with that response I would welcome your explanation of the contradictions and apparent errors in your stated reasons for proposing a further increase in development in the District.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr George Beckett

Leader of the Council
[image: image1.png]INVESTOR IN PEOPLE



[image: image2.png]


  

